



MINUTES
Monthly Meeting
June 9, 2016
Cottonwood Retirement Center
4850 South 1300 East

The meeting was called to order at 7 p.m. with 17 members present. The May meeting minutes were approved. Stephanie Yeager presented the current financial report, we have \$1296 in dues this year and \$6,855.12 on hand in our bank account. Beverley reported on the May 14 State meeting in Ephraim. If anyone in our chapter would be interested in running for Chair or Vice Chair in 2017, please let her know by August 1. Also let her know if you might be interested in serving at the State level in an appointed capacity, such as one of the committees.

We are changing our volunteer hours reporting in the hope that we will get more accurate information to compile at the end of the year. Each month, please bring your hours to the monthly meeting so that Doris Richards can collect them, she will report chapter hours on a quarterly basis to Wayne Ludington. If you can't make it to a meeting, feel free to email your hours to Doris, ohioaninutah@gmail.com. For Public Lands, Terry Morrison is state chair and each chapter's Public Lands contact should contact him; Beverley will follow up with Lisa Caddy on this effort.

Our next service project is June 24-26 with Wasatch Front, directions and details will be provided as we get closer. We also have two projects on July 9, Doris Richards is leading the installation of the water trough and bench in Corner Canyon, and Diana van Uitert is looking for help on horseback and on foot to help deliver water for a half-marathon in East Canyon, call her if you are interested, it will include the opportunity to ride on trails we don't normally have access too, and the race organizers are offering a free lunch after the race.

Next, Fred Leslie gave a presentation based on the Forest Service's 'Defensive Horsemanship' video, which was very informative. Reminder of the ride on

Saturday June 11 at Sheep Creek, Scott Richards is leading, in the saddle 10 a.m., pack a lunch.

Beverley and Lisa provided updates on the Corner Canyon issue of high school bicycle teams wanting to use the canyon for practice during the week. We'll continue to track this, but definitely have Draper City's attention on the need to consider impacts to horses and hikers.

It's time to start thinking about the Christmas Party in December, Perry White will reserve the room, Bill McEwan will be in charge of organizing.

Beverley gave a brief presentation on trail etiquette, using good information available on the BCHU web site. Monica has the vests we ordered and these will be distributed after the meeting. Next meeting is July 14, Monica Z will be presiding as Beverley will be out of town. Our August meeting will be at Dimple Dell, we'll have a little practice obstacle course set up and plan burgers.

Meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.

Minutes by Beverley Heffernan in Tyra's absence.